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The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs and wishes to refer to the work being done in preparation for the Fifth Meeting of Ministers of Justice or of Ministers or Attorneys General of the Americas (REMJA-V), to be held in Washington, D. C. from April 28-30, 2004.

With respect to that meeting, the Government of Mexico wishes to propose that the topic of temporary extradition be placed on the agenda of REMJA-V.


We member states have agreed that we are duty bound to promote the effective exercise of the rule of law through, inter alia, the timely punishment of illicit acts committed in our territories. International extradition is a means to that end, enabling us to bring those who have eluded justice before the judicial authorities seeking them, to try and judge them on the basis of the evidence and testimony available in the jurisdiction in which the illicit acts occurred.

In the case of individuals in respect of whom a request for extradition has been granted and who are liable to criminal proceedings or have been convicted in the requested State, extradition shall be postponed until those proceedings conclude or until termination of the punishment.  In such cases, a considerable time may elapse before the individuals appear before the competent judicial authorities, which may, in turn, lead to the disappearance of evidence or render it impossible for eyewitnesses to make or ratify their statements.  All this may result in the perpetrator of a serious offense being acquitted and, above all, in victims being denied their rights.

Temporary extradition constitutes the appropriate means to safeguard the rights of the accused while preventing evidence from being lost or so diminished that the criminal is acquitted.


This legal mechanism is already contemplated in bilateral treaties entered into by some states in the Hemisphere.  It is also provided for in some federal systems, enabling individuals who are serving a sentence or undergoing judicial proceedings to appear before courts in another state in the federation.
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In the conclusions to REMJA-IV, ministers and attorneys general agreed to embark on a process leading to adoption of a hemispheric Plan of Action with respect to mutual legal and judicial assistance, in order to join forces in combating the various manifestations of transnational organized crime.  Their recommendations included improving extradition mechanisms in the Hemisphere and considering the adoption of temporary extradition, when permitted under domestic legislation, for the purpose of preventing impunity.


Accordingly, the Government of Mexico considers that REMJA-V affords an excellent opportunity for the ministers of justice, ministers, or attorneys general to recommend a study of the temporary extradition option, the possibility of including it in the hemispheric legal framework, and best practices for correct implementation of it.

The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States avails itself of the opportunity to convey to the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs the renewed assurances of its highest consideration.


Washington, D.C., March 15, 2004
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